

### **Meeting Minutes**

Wednesday, January 9, 2023

Meeting was held at Dye's Walk.



Several members showed up early to enjoy a tasty dinner at Dye's Walk.

Meeting was called to order by Chuck Baker at 7:33 pm (due to technical issues with the microphone).

16 members, 3 officers and 2 guests were in attendance.

### **Old Business**

Adam Hunt read the December meeting minutes. 1 error was found during the reading. The "Presentation" section indicated "No presentation for November". They should have read "No presentation for December" as indicated in the minutes. There were no additional questions concerning the minutes. A motion to approve the meeting minutes as corrected was made and seconded. The minutes were approved as read by a show of hands.

Doug read the Treasurer's Report. December income was \$812.59, and expenses were \$616.24. If any member wishes to have a copy of the treasurer's report, please contact Doug. Total current paid membership for 2023 is 31. 2022 ended with 39 members and 2021 ended the year at 52 members. There were no questions concerning the report. A motion to approve the treasurer's report was made and seconded. The report was approved as read by a show of hands.



#### **New Field Search**

An update was given on potential flying site #75. A meeting has been scheduled for January 10, 2023, with Mr. Norton. An ad will need to be run in the Daily Journal as well as the certified letters.

The zoning board meeting planner will take photographs of site #75 location on January 11, 2023

- Planner indicated petition looked good but needed some additional edits.
- Total cost for all application submittal, sign and mailing was just over \$460.

We submitted documents on December 27, 2022, for January 24, 2023, board meeting.

# **New Business**

FRIA requests can only be submitted by a recognized Community Based Organization (CBO).

The AMA is now a recognized CBO and is collecting FRIA submissions from clubs.

Remote ID manufacturers compliance date is now in force as of December 16, 2022.

The first available remote ID module is available from Dronetag Mini. The unit weighs 1.1 oz. but costs \$300. <a href="https://dronetag.cz/en/products/mini/">https://dronetag.cz/en/products/mini/</a>

The club dinner will be held Saturday, January 21, 2022, at Dye's Walk. Price is \$25 per person. There will be a gift exchange. Doors open at 5:45 pm. Dinner will be served at 6:30 pm.

Gary Wild, Dean Anderson and Mike Alexa represented the club at an indoor flight demonstration at Mt. Auburn Church on the 19<sup>th</sup> of December. A static display, hands on learning station and flight simulators were set up and used to teach the kids about model aviation. Dean thinks that 5 people would have been about right for the size of group that they had.

Rick Taylor attended the East Side Club New Year's Day "Freeze-Fly" event.

Dean Anderson travelled to Camp Atterbury for the JCRCF "Freeze-Fly" event.

The EAA Chapter that operates out of the Greenwood Airport will be building a SIG Kadet LT40 (Electric Version). Anyone that would be interested in teaching building techniques to the builders is encouraged to contact Chuck for more information.

### **2023 Dues**

All dues for 2023 are still half of normal rate. The standard member dues of \$80 will therefore be \$40 until we secure a new field. The \$10 late fee, which went into effect on January 1, 2023, will also be half or \$5 until we secure a new field.



### 2022 Officers

A request was made for 2023 officer nominations. None were received.

The current officers will remain on as interim officers until new volunteers step forward or until the end of 2023.

### Presentation

No presentation for January.

# **Upcoming Area Events**

- Indoor Flying: North Montgomery HS (Crawfordsville) & St. Peter's (Columbus)
- Swap Meets: Skyliners 1/21 (Charlestown, IN) & Licking County RC 2/4 (Newark, OH)

# **Next Club Meeting**

Monday, February 13, 2023, at 7:30pm (Dye's Walk)

There will be a Swap Meet following the meeting.

### **Show and Tell**

No show and tell.

# Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm by Chuck.



# **Raffle Prizes:**

 $\frac{https://www.horizonhobby.com/product/umx-twin-otter-bnf-basic-with-as 3x-and-safe-select/EFLU 30050.html}{}$ 



Chuck Baker won the UMX Twin Otter (thank you to Hobby RC for the discount on the raffle prize).